Our Ref/Ein Cyf: Your Ref/Eich Cyf: Date/Dyddiad: Please ask for/Gofynnwch am: Direct line/Llinell uniongyrchol: Email/Ebost:

14th January 2013 Jane Lee 02920 468515 jane.lee@wlga.gov.uk



William Powell AM National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

Dear William

PETITIONS COMMITTEE

With reference to your letter dated 14th December 2012 which sought views from local planning authorities regarding current planning guidance in relation to the issue of fracking, I can confirm that this has been discussed with members of the Planning Officers Society for Wales.

The view from local planning authorities is that there is a lack of Planning Policy Guidance/Technical Advice Note/Best Practice notes etc with regard to fracking and assessing planning applications for that form of development. The existing planning policy guidance was drafted prior to the increase in interest in exploiting the underlying geology for fracking. It is of note that the Planning Officers Society in England has recently made a similar plea to UK Government for some clarity.

It has been suggested that an addendum to the existing Technical Advice Note specifically on fracking may suffice.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any further views from local planning authorities.

Yours sincerely

Tim Peppin

Director of Regeneration and Sustainable Development

Steve Thomas Chief Executive Prif Weithredwr

Welsh Local Government Association Local Government House Drake Walk CARDIFF CF10 4LG Tel: 029 2046 8600

Fax: 029 2046 8600

Cymdeithas Llywodraeth Leol Cymru Tŷ Llywodraeth Leol Rhodfa Drake CAERDYDD CF10 4LG Ffôn: 029 2046 8600 Ffacs: 029 2046 8601

www.wlga.gov.uk